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Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
Memorandum
No. )i[ s. 2022

PARTICIPATION TO THE COMPREHENSIVE SEXUALITY EDUCATION AND
ADOLESCENT REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH CONVERGENCE LEARNING VISIT
BY THE USAID PHILIPPINE TEAM WITH MINISTRY OF HEALTH-BARMM

June 16, 2022

To: JERSON B. HERRERO- CARMEN NATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL
GILJUN T. PENULIAR- LAPASAN NATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL a
CONCERNED SCHOOL-BASED TEEN CENTER OPERATORS
SCHOOL HEALTH SERVICES FOCALS and PROVIDERS

1. Per letter of request by the USAID’s ReachHealth with the Ministry of Health-
BARMM on the scheduled learning visit of Comprehensive Sexuality Education
and Adolescent Reproductive Health (CSE-ARH) Convergence implementation,
you are hereby advised to participate and coordinate on the said undertaking
on June 22, 2022 at your respective posts.

2. Attached is the communication letter dated June 1, 2022 for your reference.

3. In adherence to Equal Opportunity Principle (EOP), inclusive and treatment are
accorded to all personnel regardless of disability, sexual orientation, gender,
religion and ethnicity.

4. Compliance to this memorandum is desired.

CHERRY M . CO-REYES

Encl.:as stated

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index
Under the following subjects:

USAID Learning Visit

CSE-ARH/bing

Address: Fr. William F. Masterson Avenue, Upper Balulang, Cagayan de Oro City
Telephone: (08822) - 8550048
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June 1, 2022

CHERRY MAE L. LIMBACO-REYES

Schools Division Superintendent

Division of Cagayan de Oro City

Fr. William Masterson Ave, Upper Balulang, CDOC

Attention: Jerson B. Herrero
Principal — Carmen National High School

Giljun T. Penuliar
Principal — Lapasan National High School

Dear Ma’am Cherry Mae,
Greetings!

USAID’s ReachHealth Project deeply appreciate the innovative approaches of the Department of Education
on pursuing the implementation of the Comprehensive Sexuality Education (CSE) and-Adolescent
Reproductive Health (ARH) for the learners in Cagayan de Oro City. As such, may we inform you that as
a model site, a Learning Visit will be conducted to share on the innovative approaches, adaptive solutions
to the challenges encountered and lessons learned in the implementation of the CSE-ARH Convergence.

On this regard, the USAID-Philippine Team together with the Ministry of Health-BARMM and the various
development partners would like to visit the teen centers of Carmen National High School on June 22,
2022 at 9:30 AM and Lapasan National High School on June 22 at 1:30 PM. The team hopes to meet
and interact with the following audiences during the visit:

1. High School Principals

2. Guidance Counselors

3. Adolescents or High School students who have been accessing ARH information and services

4. School Nurses/Health Care Provider

We look forward to your positive response to this learning visit. We will touch base with you on the other
details and final program flow no later than June 16, 2022.

Thank you for your usual support.
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